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Principal’s Comments

As students and parents know, I am returning to Canada on July 1st. I have
thoroughly enjoyed my tenure as the principal of Osaka Gakugei Canadian
International School over the past 27 months. The new principal is Mr. Michael
Brown, and he will begin his tenure in early August.

I would also like to thank Mr. Bellamy for his excellent grade 10-12 math
instruction. He is returning to New Brunswick, Canada on July 18th. The new
math teacher is Mr. Livio Santi, who will begin teaching in the second term in
August.

I am grateful to the Osaka Gakugei Educational Foundation, Mr. Morimatsu and
Mr. Ueyama and the host school staff for their support and understanding. I
would also like to express my appreciation to the OGSHS homeroom teachers-
Mr. Uchida, Mr. lida, Mr. Matsumori, and Ms. Takakusa (last year).

I will miss the BC and host school staff, and all of the wonderful students at
OGCIS, and I wish each of you the best of good health and success in your
future educational and career pathways. I know that all of our teachers will

continue to do an outstanding job of teaching our students by providing
exemplary instruction in every subject at OGCIS.
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Sincerely,

M. § Hlfyard
OGCIS Principal



School Assembly #2

Our second school assembly of the first term was held on Thursday June 16th. Topics
included emergency evacuation procedures, introductions of new staff, assessment and

evaluation, BC classes, Ms. Sadler presented new library books, and Ms. Allen discussed
the importance of sleep, and the Sooke Homestay quiz on expectations in Sooke, BC.
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Good-Bye!
Thank You for being
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| have enjoyed being the OGCIS
BC Principal since March 17,

from Principal Halfyard 2020

| will miss each of you and | wish
you the best of success in your
future!
Mr. Halfyard
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Sooke Expecations Feedback

Sooke Homestay Quiz
June 16, 2022 from Ms. Allen




Term 1 Report Cards

Students will receive their progress report cards for BC courses in the third week
of July. Ministry of Education approved BC student progress report cards
communicate how students are achieving in relation to the curriculum learning
outcomes and standards in each subject. In addition, teachers will write
comments on how students have performed in each subject. Progress reports
are summative, meaning, they are Grade 10-12 students receive a percentage
and letter grade for each BC course for each of three term reporting periods (e.g.,
July, December, March). The final year report card is issued in March, and itis a
cumulative mark for the school year. Final letter grades form part of each
student’s official BC graduation transcripts. Students require a minimum of 80
credits to receive a Dogwood Diploma at the end of their grade 12 year.
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Parent-Teacher Conferences & Interim Reports

We held our spring parent-teacher conferences from June 8-13th. It was rewarding for BC teachers to greet
parents and students in term one and discuss how each student is progressing in all BC courses. The grade ten
students did excellent work presenting their student-led portfolios by showing their learning styles, personal and
academic goals, and strengths during the first term. BC staff are grateful to the homeroom teachers for
providing us time to present to parents during their scheduled meeting times.

Parent-teacher conferences are one way to communicate student learning and achievement. Another effective
way to inform parents about students’ social-emotional and academic progress is through our BC (midterm)
interim reports. These reports are formative and are designed to support student learning by describing what
students are doing well, areas needing improvement, and strategies that students can use to help them achieve
to their potential. Finally, we appreciate the positive feedback from parents regarding their experiences at the
conferences.
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Sooke Homestay - Final Preparations

We are making final arrangements for our grade 10 and 11 students for their trip to Sooke, B.C. It is
exciting to know that after two years of postponement our students will experience a study abroad-
homestay in British Columbia, Canada for 5% weeks. Students flight leaves Itami Airport at 12:00 on
Friday, July 8th.

It was great to see all of the parents and students at our June 4th second information session. Students
also received a live online presentation from Ms. Nancy Blundell, the Homestay Coordinator from Sooke
School District, on June 8th. In addition, Ms. Allen provided students with a detailed Sooke Homestay
Guidebook, with information on every aspect of living in Canada with a host family. Students
demonstrated their knowledge by performing well on Ms. Allen’s quiz about Sooke expectations.

We are grateful to parents and guardians for your continued support as we prepare to send OGCIS grade

10 and 11 students to Sooke for an English immersion experience. Special thanks to our chaperone, 2-A
homeroom teacher, Mr. lida, who will accompany the OGCIS students during their travels and while living

in Sooke, B.C.
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